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September 2021 
 
 
Dear Parents,  
 

CCF SERVICE 2021-22 
 

LRGS CCF will start parading on Tuesday 7th September at 15.30. The RN and RAF sections 
will parade on the lower courts, the Army on the upper courts. New recruits are expected to 
parade at this time except for those in the RN section who will parade from Tuesday 14th. Our 
intention is to issue uniform to new recruits on the first parade.  CCF is optional and only those 
who feel confident to parade given the current pandemic should do so. All applicants who were 
not required to undergo selection have been allocated places. All applicants who were required 
to undergo selection and have been allocated places have been informed. If you are uncertain 
about the outcome of selection you should contact the section O.C. as given below. Please 
ensure the following payments have been made before parading, otherwise we will not be able 
to issue uniform. New recruits need to pay £35 annual subscription as well as £40 uniform 
deposit. Existing cadets need to pay the annual subscription only. All payments are via 
Wisepay under General Payments or Parentpay if at LGGS. If any parent is unable to afford 
the payment then please contact me. 
 
If your son/daughter has decided to leave the CCF then please reply to me and they should 
return their clean uniform to the RSM by arrangement with him on croutledge@lrgs.org.uk. 
Returned uniform should not be left around school, even outside the armoury as it frequently 
gets lost and no deposit will be returned without the full, clean, uniform being received by the 
RSM and a receipt issued. 
 
The CCF is staffed by volunteers, mainly on Tuesdays when the above extension may be 
manned. The above mobile is only used on CCF trips. In terms of points of contact for the CCF 
at other times please use the contacts below. 
 

NAME APPOINTMENT E-MAIL ADDRESS CONTACT FOR 

Lt. Col Rowe Contingent 
Commander 

drowe@lrgs.org.uk Contingent 
matters, subs, 

RSM 
Routledge 

School Staff 
Instructor 

croutledge@lrgs.org.uk Uniform, Courses 

Sub-
Lieutenant 
Hamilton 

O.C. RN section 
(designate) 

ghamilton@lrgs.org.uk RN matters 

Captain 
Atkinson 

O.C. Army section jatkinson@lrgs.org.uk Army matters 

Pilot Officer 
Williams 

O.C. RAF section r.williams@lggs.lancs.sch.uk RAF matters 

 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Lt. Col. Dr. D Rowe 
Contingent Commander LRGS CCF 
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